
 

 

April 11, 2023 
 
The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the High Valley Transit Bus Operations, Maintenance, and Charging 
Facility project in fiscal year 2024.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is High Valley Transit (HVT) District, located at 
1885 W. Ute Blvd., Park City, UT 84098. The funding would be used to move HVT out of a tent 
and construction trailers and into a permanent facility that could be used for maintenance, 
operations, and vehicle charging. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 
HVT’s entire operation is currently run out of a temporary tent, two office trailers at a county-
owned park and ride that is frequently covered in snow. This new project will allow HVT to 
meet current demand and grow to meet the growth expected in the region, which is particularly 
important with the Olympics coming to Utah. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Blake Moore 
Member of Congress  
 


